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Dear Parents/Carers

This will be my last formal communication with parents and carers this 
academic year.  You will have hopefully read my numerous correspondence 
ƛƴ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǎƻ LΩƭƭ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘƛǎ ōǊƛŜŦΦ 

LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ 
the staff here at Bishop Milner Catholic College. It may have been a 
conversation on the front or back gates, a letter/email or text, or indeed a 
comment on our social media platforms, they all make a difference and 
mean something to us all.

We are proud to be part of such a wonderful community and the students, 
your sons and daughters, make us very proud. 

When we return in September the leadership structure at Bishop Milner 
Catholic College is slightly changing for the first term of the new academic 
year.  As you will be aware, Bishop Milner is part of the St John Bosco 
Catholic Multi-Academy which comprises at present of five schools.   One 
of those schools is Stuart Bathurst Catholic High School in Wednesbury.  
The Principal at Stuart Bathurst leaves at the end of this academic year, 
therefore I have been asked by the Board of Directors to take up the role of 
Interim Executive Headteacher across both Bishop Milner and Stuart 
Bathurst for the Autumn term.  In order to support this new interim role, 
Mrs Foster (Associate Principal at Bishop Milner) will be taking up the 
interim position of Head of School at Bishop Milner.  A similar model is 
being put in place at Stuart Bathurst to strengthen the day to day 
leadership of both schools.   I am looking forward to the new challenges 
ahead, but continuing the work with Mrs Foster  and the leadership team 
here at Bishop Milner is crucial to our success as a college.  I will still be 
heavily involved in the leadership at Bishop Milner, but my time will be split 
across both schools for an interim period. 

On behalf of all the staff here at Bishop Milner Catholic College, we wish 
you a very happy and safe summer break and look forward to seeing all of 
our students again in September.

Take care and God bless.

Mr R May
Principal

SEPTEMBER RETURN DATES

The new academic year starts for 
staff on Thursday 2 September; 
please be aware that college will 
be closed to students on 
Thursday 2 September and Friday 
3 September for staff training. 

As can be seen below there is 
phased return for all Year Groups 
in September.  

Monday 6 September
Y7 start, 8 & 12 return 9am

Tuesday 7 September
Y10, 11 & 13 return 9am

Wednesday 8 September
Y9 return 9am

TERM DATES 2021-2022

Autumn Term:
2 Sept ς17 Dec 2021

Half Term: 25-29 October 2021

Spring Term:
5 Jan ς8 Apr 2022

Half Term: 21-25 February 2022

Summer Term:
25 Apr ς21 July 2022

Half Term: 30 May ς3 June 2022

TRAINING DAYS

Thursday 2 September 2021
Friday 3 September 2021
Friday 22 October 2021
Tuesday 4 January 2022

One additional day to be 
allocated
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LITTER WATCH

Well done to ImarniGriffiths (Y7) who has given up her free time to litter pick in her local area as part of Litter 
Watch adopt a street campaign. 

ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƎƛǾŜǎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΦ 

aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎέ

Alicia, Litter Watch, Eagle Transfer Hub, DanksWay, Tipton

YEAR 7 SCIENCE CLUB 

Our Science Department run a Year 7 
Science Club on Thursdays after school.

Well done to Isabelle McDermott , Troy 
Tedstoneand Dominic Williams, who were 
especially successful in the bridge building 
exercise while EleenaKousarand Maggie-
Jo Hoyheadbrilliantly mapped out space 
with toilet paper in S7.

Mrs Chambers

STAFF LEAVERS AND STARTERS 

Colleagues who are leaving at the end of this academic year: 

Mr Don, Miss Greaves, Mr Sumner; Miss S Wilkinson

Their combined service and commitment has touched the lives 
of so many students at Bishop Milner and as a consequence, 
they are all the richer for having spent time in their care both in 
and out of the classroom and I trust you will join me in wishing 
them all the very best for the future.

New staff wef 1 September 2021
Mr F Chogugudza(PE)
Mr C James (Behaviour & Attitudes Intervention Lead KS3)
Mr C Passmore (Behaviour & Attitudes Intervention Lead KS3)
Mrs G Roden (Office Manager)
Mr I Garfield (Network Manager)
Mr J Heaton (Senior ICT Technician)
Mrs K Dawson (Head of Social Sciences)
Miss L Gullick (Music)
Miss H Rhodes (Apprentice TA) 
Miss A Wooton(Apprentice TA)

Pastoral Co-ordinators wef September 2021
Year 7 Mr Biddle
Year 8 Mr Cutler
Year 9 Mrs Johnson
Year 10 Mr Bromell
Year 11 Miss Sims

Head of Sixth Form: Mrs Tolley

THE ALL-IMPORTANT RESULTS ARE AVAILABLE AS 
FOLLOWS:

Y13 Results day will take place as planned on Tuesday 10 
August and we welcome Students only(no relatives are 
allowed to accompany students) to attend college between 
8:30am and 10:30am to collect their results. All Students 
will enter the site via the front entrance on Burton Road 
and enter the College hall through the side entrance.

Y11 Results day will take place as planned on Thursday 12 
August and we welcome Students only (no relatives are 
allowed to accompany students) to attend college between 
8:30am ς10:30am to collect their results. All Students will 
enter the site via the front entrance on Burton Road and 
enter into the hall side door.



PART OF ST JOHN BOSCO MULTIACADEMY COMPANY

MILNERôS GOT TALENT! 

MUSIC COMPETITION

Well done to all those who entered the competition ςperformances were of a really high standard.

Congratulations to:

Winner: Alvin Truong

Runners-Up: ZainArshid, Peter Drake,MacyhΩ5ƻƴƻƎƘǳŜ

Highly Commended:SueleeCrawford,DaisyOliver

Prizes will be awarded in September and performancesfrom all of these studentswill be included on 
our Hope project CD which will also be released at the beginning of the Autumn term.

A LEVEL FIELDWORK AT LAST

July saw the return of fieldwork for the Geography Department after over
a year without outdoor learning. The A level students participated in 
several day trips to locations in England and Wales to complete data 
collection for their coursework. 

The trips started locally at HimleyHall Country Park to investigate soils 
in a deciduous woodland. The day began with rain but soon brightened 
up. In good geography style this did not detract from the excellent 
teamwork to do everything from digging out soil samples to hugging 
trees to measure their girth. 

The second trip crossed the border into Wales to visit Aberystwyth and 
spend time on North Beach measuring the impact of coastal processes 
and analysing coastal defences. The weather was amazing but no time to 
sunbathe with Mrs Hubbard and 
Miss Sims overseeing procedures, 
however a nice cold ice-cream and a 
bag of chips went down a treat. 

The final fieldwork day visited 2 towns 
in nearby Shropshire; Bridgnorth and Much Wenlock, to look at the 
impact of cloning and assess the factors influencing the changing 
nature of the High Street. The group visited both high and Low Town with a 
chance to ride on the cliff railway. Another ice-cream was  consumed in Low 
Town after a hot day surveying the streets. 

The students gained valuable fieldwork skills and really enjoyed 
seeing geography beyond the classroom.

YEAR 10 GEOGRAPHY FIELDWORK TO DUDLEY

Fieldwork is an integral part of the skills and knowledge needed for 
the  Geography GCSE exam. On Thursday 15 July over 60 Year 10 
learners  visited Dudley Town Centre to practise data collections skills 
and make  fieldwork observations about the changing nature of the 
High Street. 

They investigated 2 main themes of land use and environmental 
quality by doing land use surveys, bi-polar environmental surveys, 
pedestrian and traffic counts and evaluating urban improvement and 
public art. 

Students were excellent and after a long day working together with 
staff were praised for both their conduct in the field and their 
demonstration of skill. 
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Challenge Academy ςY9 Team Building

SomeYear9 students visited ChallengeAcademyat BaggeridgeCountry Park for a day of team building
activities. It was wonderful to seethese students being able to demonstrateand develop their leadership
and communicationskills,aswell asshow resilience,determination and self-disciplinethroughout the day.
A massivethank you to the Challengeacademyteam,ǿƘƻΩǎremarkable expertise made this a valuable
learningexperiencefor all involved!

YEAR 7 GARDENING CLUB TRIP

TOWIGHTWICKMANOR

On Tuesday, 1h July, budding gardeners 
from Year 7 visited the local National Trust 
property, WightwickManor.; accompanied 
by Ms Gartlandand Miss Taylor.

Students enjoyed a picnic on the grounds 
before having an opportunity to 
photograph the gardens and have a 
guided tour from the Head Gardener.

άLǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΣ L ƭƻǾŜŘ ŀƭƭ 
of the flowers and the greenery. Meeting 
the Head Gardener was inspirational. I 
ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ōŀŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΦέ

Ayla Yasir, Year 7
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MANGAHIGH
What is Mangahigh? 
Mangahighis a website that every 
student at Bishop Milner has access to.
It is an interactive way to enhance your 
learning and develop your understanding.  

What is different about Mangahighto other websites?
Mangahighuses artificial intelligence (AI) to adjust the questions to 
individual needs of those logged in. If you struggle with questions, it 
will make them easier. If you find the questions easy, it will make 
them harder to ensure you understand the concepts fully.

Iƻǿ ŘƻŜǎ ƛǘ ƘŜƭǇ ƛŦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΚ
ManagahighƘŀǎ ŜȄǇƭŀƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ΨǎǘŜǇ-ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘΩ ƎǳƛŘŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ 
exercise so you can find out what to do at each stage of 
development.

Is it just a load of maths questions?
No. Mangahighhas many games associated with most topics which 
students can play alone or against others.

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƴ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ƳŜΚ
You want to be the best you can be. 
Logging in and consistent practice 
means you are improving your
understanding and retention of facts. 
Each month, the top 10 students will 
be awarded departmental PARS and 
will appear on the leader board.

Student engagement this academic year
I have been really impressed with the engagement I have seen from 
the students this year on Mangahigh. After spending a long time on 
ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǊƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǎŎǊŜŜƴǎ L ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǎǳǊŜ Ƙƻǿ ŀ ǿŜō-based 
platform would go down but it seems to be 
very popular. 

The students that have completed 
their Mangahighassignments consistently 
should be proud of their achievements and 
their dedication to improving their knowledge 
in maths. Many congratulations to the 
students and classes that have worked hard by either spending a lot 
of time on Mangahighor who have achieved a lot of medals. 

I am particularly impressed with the students in 8CF2 who 
completed 206 activities that were not set by their class teacher.               
I look forward to resetting the stats and starting again in September 
ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ Mangahighlogin will remain active 
throughout the summer if you want to keep playing!


